
Community Development Department 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

Date:   May 7, 2014 
 
To:   Reno City Planning Commission 
  
From:      Fred Turnier, AICP, Community Development Director 
 
Subject:     Annual Action Plan 
 
 
Summary: Annually, the City of Reno receives an allocation of Community Development Block 
Grant (CDBG) and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) funds from Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD). Funding from the Home Investment Partnership Act (HOME) is also received 
by the City as the lead agency of the Washoe County HOME Consortium (WCHC).  These funds 
are combined with other financial and human resources to support various community 
development and housing activities that benefit low and moderate income households. The Annual 
Action plan outlines activities to be undertaken during the program year using available resources. 
Unfortunately, at the time of this writing, grant allocations have not been released and the 
proposed projects and funding levels are estimates. However, the plan must be submitted no later 
than May 15, 2014 for the Program Year starting July 1, 2014.    
 
Staff recommends Council approve the FY2014 -2015 Action Plan for submission to HUD. 
 
Previous Council Action:  
May 8, 2013  Council approved the 21013-2014 Annual Action Plan 
May 9, 2012 Council approved the 2012-2013 Annual Action Plan and a Substantial 

Amendment to the 2011-2012 Annual Action Plan to allocate additional ESG 
funds 

May 11, 2011  Council approved the 2011-2012 Annual Action Plan 
May 12, 2010 Council approved the 2010-2014 Consolidated Plan and Program Year 

2010-2011 Annual Action Plan 
 
Background:  Each year, as part of HUD’s requirements, the City prepares an Annual Action Plan 
providing a description of proposed activities to be funded with CDBG, ESG, and WCHC funding 
that further the jurisdiction’s efforts toward meeting the goals identified in the adopted Consolidated 
Plan. The Action Plan also describes the process used by the jurisdiction to allocate funding to 
programs/projects as well as information regarding the non-federal funding sources used to 
support those programs/projects. 
 
Attached is a draft of the FY14/15 Annual Action Plan. The plan was made available to the public, 
including posting on the City of Reno website, beginning April 10, 2014 for a thirty-day comment 
period, ending May 12, 2014. No comments requesting programmatic changes have been received 
to date.  
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Discussion: In March, HUD released preliminary award amounts which are provided below: 
 

 CDBG  $1,837,737 
 ESG  $   152,155 
 HOME  $1,072,599 

 
CDBG funds will be used to support the following projects at the indicated level:  
 

 Final Bond Payment for 10 North Virginia and the Community Assistance Center (CAC) 
$382,500  

 1 Code Enforcement Officer   $100,000 
 Home Accessibility Modifications  $  15,000 
 Accessibility Improvements  $  50,000 
 Neighborhood Revitalization   $444,878 
 Public Services   $477,812  

 
The balance of the CDBG funds, $367,547, is used for program administration.  
 
As authorized under HUD regulation 24 CFR 570.201(e), staff is recommending 26% of the CDBG 
grant be utilized for public services to cover the City’s commitment to CAC operations through the 
Cooperative Agreement and a portion of the anticipated funding gap.  
 
Under the new ESG program, funding for shelter operations is capped at the FY10-11 funding 
level; the balance must fund housing programs to either re-house those experiencing 
homelessness or maintaining households at imminent risk of homelessness in housing. For 
FY13/14 ESG funds will be allocated as follows: 
 

 Shelter Operations  $89,000 
 Rapid Re-Housing Program $62,555 

 
The ESG program requires a 100% non-federal match, which will be met with Low-Income Housing 
Trust Funds to providing rental and deposit assistance and related services to re-house 30 
households.  
 
HOME funds are allocated through the Washoe County HOME Consortium. Only one application 
was received this year from Northern Nevada Community Housing Resource Board, a Washoe 
County HOME Consortium Community Housing Development Organization (CHDO), with a 
request for $1.2 million and has been approved as presented. The proposed 
acquisition/rehabilitation project, The Village at North, consists of a three-story residence with 25 
units for families at or below 45% of the area media income.  The project is in an AC (Arterial 
Commercial) zone within the University Regional Center.  Anticipated completion is March 2015. 
 
 
 
Attachment: Eligibility Areas 
   






